GOLDEN HORSESHOE

GENERAL CONTRACTORS ASSOCIATION

June 25, 2019

BY EMAIL - Stephanie.Paparella@hamilton.ca

City of Hamilton Hamilton City Hall 71 Main Street West Hamilton, ON. L8P 4Y5

ATTN: Stephanie Paparella, Legislative Coordinator, Office of the City Clerk

Dear Ms. Paparella:

RE: City of Hamilton and Bill 66

I am the Executive Vice President of the Golden Horseshoe General Contractors Association. The Association represents General Contractors in the Hamilton-Halton, Niagara, and Grand Valley areas. All member contractors are bound to the Collective Agreement with the United Brotherhood of Carpenters. This letter is in respect to Bill 66 and the opt-out provisions.

We understand the City's position on having their contracts open for bid by all general contractors, not just those bound to the Carpenters Collective Agreement. We are also aware of the Toronto compromise which allows general contractors to perform City work regardless of Union affiliation, provided the work is being done under the relevant Collective Agreement.

We believe in and fully support this compromise. It will provide the City of Hamilton with competitive prices, plus the quality, training and safety standards of the workforce so necessary for City projects.

The Golden Horseshoe General Contractors Association encourages the City to avail themselves of this compromise.

Sincerely,

GOLDEN HORSESHOE GENERAL CONTRACTORS ASSOCIATION

Brian Gill

Executive Vice President